College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, November 10, 2006

Present: Stu Goldstein, Rogene Schnell, Robin Wright, Sarah Corrigan, Sue Wick, Nikki Shultz, David Schladt, Alexis Powell, Frank Barnwell, Iris Charvat, Jane Phillips, Leslie Schiff, Paul Siliciano, Andrew Manning, Jean Underwood
Not Present:  Martha Flanders
Old Business:
Foundations in Biology: Biol 2002-2003
Dr. Goldstein mentioned that the topics seem very similar to what is taught in 1001-1002W.  Robin responded that the level of 2002 is more similar to 1002W, so that students would start with a challenging course.  The theme of studying subjects from molecules to ecosystems would be repeated as each new topic is covered.  Biodiversity, Evolution, and Genetics are the main topics of 2002 with Evolution as the main organizing principle.  
Dr. Goldstein asked if students would have some organic chemistry background.  Robin responded that many students would have had AP Biology.  Organic chemistry would not be required.  Knowledge of macromolecules, for example, would have to be taught as they go along as is the case in 1002W.  Alexis Powell pointed out that giving students a good introduction to Ecology and Evolution in an integrative format would improve instruction and understanding in more advanced courses and might require revision of upper division courses. This might require revision of the upper level courses.  Would it be helpful to offer a separate lab section?  Jane Phillips said that has not been useful in the past (under quarters).  Dr. Barnwell mentioned that the strength of this course sequence is the integration of lecture and lab.  

Foundations Instruction

The sequence will involve four current instructors, two each semester, who will be able to teach in their areas of expertise as well as across disciplines.  In the first offering of the sequence (07-08), the two instructors teaching the second semester will be observing the first semester course and offering support.   The second course will be in Spring ’08.  The Biology Program will hire two additional faculty members in the Teaching Professor track who will coordinate labs and provide support and instructional continuity as other instructors rotate into the sequence.  Students will be able to take a semester break between Biol 2002 and 2003, which is important for students who might need to take other lab classes such as Physics.  PSEO students should be allowed to take these courses if they’re ready.  
Foundations Placement Test

Transfer students will be required to take a placement test designed to indicate whether they need 1, 2, or neither of the Foundations courses.  Students who transfer and need only 30 UMTC credits to graduate may be waived from the course requirement, but they would still take the placement test for data-gathering purposes.  Inter-College Transfer (ICT) students will be required to take the placement test and required to take one or both courses if they need it.  Students transferring from UW Madison with the BioCore sequence would need to take Biol 2002-2003 if they did not pass the placement exam.  Dr. Charvat pointed out that some students who have had AP Biology may want to try to test out of the courses.  Rogene Schnell said that the placement test results may need to be evaluated before the college decides how it will be used.
Access to Foundations Sequence

Access to these courses will be given first to CBS students, then to students in other colleges.  Non-CBS or PSEO students would get permission numbers through the Biology department on a space-available basis.  Dr. Wick mentioned that Jim Galvin from Health and Natural Sciences advising estimates that ½ of the science students in his community hope to transfer to CBS.  It will be important to reevaluate admission criteria that ensure that ICT transfers will be successful and graduate from CBS on time.

Dr. Charvat asked if the departments have had the chance to give final approval.   Most of the committee felt that anyone with a vested interest in the course had numerous opportunities for comment and feedback.

Dr. Schiff moved to approve the course sequence, Dr. Siliciano seconded the motion, and the committee voted unanimously to approve the course sequence.  

New Business:
Writing Intensive (WI) Courses in CBS and CLE Changes
Dr. Schiff made the case for increased support in the form of T.A.s, etc, for WI courses.  The distribution model should not favor 1:1 interactions (e.g. Directed Research), but should represent large service courses.  Some departments have more WI directed research than others because they don’t offer a WI service course.  Tuition money follows credit hours.  With the upcoming changes in WI for the CLE requirements, CBS will need to determine how to offer WI courses in the CBS curriculum.  Dr. Neuhauser is working with the Rhetoric department to train CBS students to support writing courses.  CBS could use money from the provost’s office to support graduate students for writing.  The two new CBS teaching hires could also support this initiative.  Dr. Siliciano pointed out that the Biol 1002W experience is very positive for the undergraduates, but grading is very time-consuming for the professors.  
Dr. Charvat made a motion that WI Directed Research/Directed Studies in CBS not be supported by the available central funding.  Sarah Corrigan seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously. 

Dr. Schiff is the chair of the Council on Liberal Education, Dr. Wick is also a committee member.  Their task will be to review the UMTC CLE requirements for possible improvements.  Dr. Schiff has solicited input from various CBS faculty and staff on possible improvements to the CLE curriculum.  Students are needed for focus groups.

CBS Honors Program

Dr. Barnwell is stepping down as the Director as of Spring 2006.  Dr. Wright asked the committee what course of action should be taken, since the University-wide program will be implemented for the Fall 2008-Spring 2009 academic year.  The college-level program may only exist for one more year.  After discussing different options, it was decided that the departments and students would be asked to nominate instructors for 2960H and 3960H for the next academic year. 
The meeting was adjourned.
